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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. The month of 
June was a full and memorable 
one. We had blessed meetings in 
Bocsa, Filiasi, Bucharest and 
Timisoara. Aurel Munteanu and I 
m a d e a t r i p t o g e t h e r t o 
Bucharest, to visit the brethren 
there. We also had a special 
meet ing in Fi l ias i , where 
members and friends from all 
mission points came. We decided 
on having a Bible conference in 
late summer or early fall. We 
could not have our usual late 
March conference because of 
the war in Ukraine.   

The month of June was  a special one, both for me, and for our congregation. My birthday is in June. 
This year I turned 40. The Lord saved me in June, 24 years ago. At this time of year the Lord brought 
me in contact with bro. Curtis Pugh 23 years ago, and I was baptized by him 20 years ago, in early July.  
Our congregation was organized 13 years ago and I was ordained then to serve them as their pastor. I 
believe that the Lord gave me the greatest blessings and privileges that can be bestowed on any 
descendant of Adam. The responsibilities are huge, but so are the blessings, and the grace given to me 
and to us has abounded. We are privileged to be a true church of Christ, to be entrusted with such a 
great mission and be given such a noble purpose of existence. We are privileged to know so many 
saints and true churches all over the world that are praying for us. We hope that our testimony and 
witnessing are reaching as far, for the glory of our great Head, Jesus Christ. 

Literature work. Half a year is gone already, and I want to share with you some stats, as an 
encouragement. Since January 2022, we have printed 97,000 copies of literature. This amount is the 
average production for a full year. This was done in spite of supplies doubling in costs and several 
pieces of equipment breaking down on us and delaying the production. We are simply amazed. This is 
the fruit of very very hard work of Aurel and Miriam. We are all very thankful for them. Out of this 
amount, 36,000 copies were Gospel booklets in Ukrainian and Russian. There is a high demand for this 
literature, that is reaching many places in Ukraine, as far as the front lines. We continue to work hard 
on translating more materials, print them and take them to Ukraine, as our trips there will be continued 
for quite a while, it seems. Thank you all for your love, prayers, support, special love offerings, for 
everything that you do for us! To God be the glory! Bro. Raul 
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